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‘God loves a cheerful giver.’ 
2 Corinthians 9.7 

This week’s value: Generosity 
Dear parents and carers, 
 

Welcome back to the Summer Term. We have a busy 
term coming up with SATs for Key Stage One and Two, 
the King’s Coronation celebration, The Royal Cornwall 
Show trip, the Key Stage Two production, Year Two 
Surprise trip, Sports Day, Video Reports and the Leavers’ 
Service. Please see dates across the page.  
 

We began this week with Collective Worship. Our value 
this week is generosity and we explored the many ways 
that we can be generous. The children shared how they 
could give love, time, care for others and the world that 
God created for us.   
 

This week the children in Years 5 and 6 started their 
music lessons. They are learning to play the ukulele. 
Great fun was had by all in their first lesson this week. 
We are eagerly awaiting their concert. The children in 
Year 3 are having singing lessons with Sally from the 
music service. It was wonderful to see such enthusiasm 
from the children.   
 

The children in Key Stage 2 had a visit from the lifeguards 
on Wednesday, where they spoke about safety on the 
beach and taught the children how to stay safe if caught 
in a rip tide. Amelia and Evie said that they spoke 
confidently to all of the children and shared lots of 
helpful information.  
 
The children in Year 2 continued with their Secret Agent 
Training in preparation for their tests to see if they 
become fully fledged Secret Agents shh!  
 
Finally, Years 1 and 4 have started their swimming 
lessons this week.  
 
I hope that you have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Fletcher 

Dates for your diary 
 
Monday 1st May 
Bank Holiday 
 
Thursday 4th May 
Year 5 parents invited for craft afternoon 2pm 
Tea and talk – Mrs Oakes 2.45pm 
 
Friday 5th May 
Coronation Party – 1.30pm, parents invited 
 
Monday 8th May 
Bank Holiday in honour of King’s Coronation 
 
Monday 15th May 
Tempest Photographers – Sports Teams and Animal 
Monitors 
 
Tuesday 9th – Friday 12th May 
Year 6 SATs 
 
Friday 19th May 
Year 2 Surprise trip 
 
Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June 
Half term 
 
Thursday 8th June 
Royal Cornwall Show – KS2 
 
Wednesday 28th June 
Sports Day 
Bag to School Collection (more information to follow) 
 
Wednesday 19th July 
Leavers’ Service  

 

 

 

 



Sports Report 

Cornwall Schools FA County Cup 9 a side Football Semi Final 
On Tuesday we hosted St. Mewan in the County Cup Semi Final. We got off to a poor start, conceding a scrappy goal 
inside a minute. It stayed 1-0 to St. Mewan until, with just under 2 minutes to go, 
Matthew Fox scored a stunning equaliser to take the match into extra time. 
Following a terrific move, Finley B scored a brilliant goal and we managed to hold 
onto until the final whistle to secure a brilliant 2-1 victory, taking us into the Final 
for the first time in the school's history. A brilliant effort by all the team, with player 
of the match going to skipper Matthew F, who was outstanding. Well done 
everyone. Special thanks to Sam Borthwick for all his hard work with the team. 

 
East Cornwall Schools Match Against Swansea Schools FA 
Congratulations to the 6 girls who have been selected to play for the East 
Cornwall U11 Representative team against Swansea Schools FA on Saturday 29th April at Charlestown. (Jess 
G, Lucia N, Izzy O, Poppy J, Elin P-H & Malaika). 

Achievement Awards 
 
Eli in Reception Class has come back to school with 
great determination and a clear excitement towards his 
learning. Keep it up Eli! 
 
Harper in Year 1 is a super star with all her subjects and 
always approaches tasks with a smile. She has been 
working hard in literacy and creating some super 
sentences about the story, 'The Queen's hat.' Well done 
Harper. 
 
Dexter in Year 2 has come back to school with an 
amazing attitude to his learning. He has been writing 
some fantastic sentences this week about our story. 
Keep it up Dexter! 
  
Eron in Year 3 for his amazing efforts in reading, it is 
great to see you so motivated and what an 
achievement you have made this week! Well done :) 
 
Caitlin in Year 4 for her amazing work in Geography, she 
really shone whilst completing her climate challenge 
task.  Well done Caitlin! 
 
Molly in Year 5 is a fantastic learner and works hard in 
all subjects. This week she created a beautiful collage 
inspired by Beatriz Milhazes. 
 
Isla in Year 6 has shown such perseverance and 
dedication to her learning in school and at home.  I am 
so proud of her resilience and by how much she wants 

to do well.  Keep up the good work Isla       
  
 

Value Awards 
 

Willow in Reception Class is very good at showing 
generosity. She is generous with her time for her 
friends, she happily plays with everyone and likes to 
make sure people are ok. Well done Willow. 
 
Jeremy in Year 1 is generous with his friends and very 
good at sharing and taking turns. He is also generous 
with his time and often volunteers to help others. Well 
done Jeremy. 
 
Beau M in Year 2 is such a kind and caring boy who 
shows care and love to all those around him. He has 
been really kind in the playground and looks after 
others if they are upset. 
 
Poppy in Year 3 is a very generous person and it comes 
naturally to her to be kind and giving towards 
others.  You are a great model for this Poppy well done. 
 
Summer in Year 4 for being generous with her 
kindness.  She is always kind to others and a good role 
model to her peers. 
 
Lewis A in Year 5 is a very generous member of class. 
He is always happy to give up his time and help others.  
 
Matthew in Year 6 always finds time in his day to make 
me smile.  He is such a joy to teach, such a good friend 
and brilliant captain of the football team.  He always 
has a positive outlook and gives off a happy vibe.  He is 
such a generous young man in all aspects of school 

life       

 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 have been busy revisiting tricky 

topics in preparation for their SATs.  They 

have been amazing and so resilient; I am so 

proud of them.  We have finished our 

Islamic art as you will see in the photo.  We 

have made a display in the corridor 

showcasing their finished designs as they 

are so outstanding.  They used geometry 

knowledge from maths and their knowledge 

of the colour wheel which they learnt about 

in art. 

This week Year 3 have been learning about 

Pentecost, we used oil pastels to give our 

responses to an image of the Holy Spirit.  We 

have also thought about what we know about 

Cornwall and enjoyed some time in the 

woods.  In maths we have been finishing our 

fractions unit and in English we have been 

enjoying some performance poetry in readiness 

to write our own next week.  We have also 

planned our own plant investigations in Science. 

This week Year 1 have been getting inspired 

with literacy and drama activities based 

around the story, 'The Queen's hat,' as well as 

looking at photos of Buckingham Palace. They 

have also been studying world maps in 

Geography and learning about seasonal 

changes in Science. 

 

In English, Year 5 started writing their narrative One Small Step.  In Maths, they have been looking at 
decimals: comparing them to fractions, writing them on number lines and using place value grids to 
show their value with counters. In RE, Year 5 have learnt how Guru Nanak founded the Sikh religion. In 
Music, we have started learning the ukelele and learnt crochet and quaver beats.  In Art, they created 
collages based on the highest earning living artist in South America, Beatriz Milhazes. One of her 
paintings sold for £2.1 million in 2000. Finally in Geography, the children learnt the 12 countries and 2 
territories of South America. 

 

This week Reception class have been learning 

all about the story of Zog. They made their own 

stars to give to a friend, created paper dragons 

and made an obstacle course to think about the 

challenges Zog faced!  

 

This week Year 4 have been learning about 

fractions, using practical equipment and 

working in groups.  In Geography we have 

been learning about different climates in 

Spain and in English, we have been doing 

some fantastic writing about the digestive 

system.   

This week Year 2 have settled back into school 

amazingly well. They have worked really hard at their 

writing and used some amazing adjectives and 

punctuation in their owl stories. They have been 

practising their multiplication skills in maths as well as 

doubling and halving with ease. They enjoyed an 

afternoon of exploring colour with water colours. We 

started our topic on Africa by finding out about Kenya 

and recapping our knowledge about the world, we are 

looking forward to finding out more over the next 

term. 



    Photo Gallery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


